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	In accordance with the Government’s requirement for all governing bodies, the 3 core strategic functions of Dane Bank  Primary School Governing Board are:

1. Ensuring clarity of vision, ethos and strategic direction;
2. Holding the Headteacher to account for the educational performance of the school and its pupils; 
3. Overseeing the financial performance of the school and making sure its money is well spent.


	Governance arrangements 
	The Governing Body of Dane Bank Primary School, was reconstituted on 25 June 2015 under the School Governance (Constitution) (England) Regulations 2012, and now comprises 8 governors, made up of:-
· 2 parent governors

· 1 Headteacher

· 1 Local Authority governor

· 1 staff governor

· 3 co-opted governors

In  September 2017 the Governing Body moved from holding 3 Board meetings per year with three committees (Curriculum and Standards, Finance and Personnel  and Premises, Health and Safety committees) meeting each term, to a structure of 10 Board meetings per year.
The rationale for this was to:-

· Speed up decision making.
· Ensure all governors had a wider perspective of the issues facing the school.
· Facilitate a holistic approach to decision making.

· Eliminate duplication. 
During the year, we welcomed 3 new governors and an Associate Member for Performance Management who will support the increasing requirement for first class governance in particularly challenging times.


	Attendance record of governors 
	Governors’ attendance at meetings has ensured we have never cancelled a meeting because it was not “quorate” (the number of governors needed to ensure that legal decisions can be made). See page 4 for a list of governor’s details and page 5 for their attendance at meetings during 2016/17.


	The work that we have done on our committees and in the governing body
	In May 2015, Ofsted inspected the school and reported it to be a ‘Good’ school. The Governing Board has looked to build upon this achievement, focusing on all aspects of school improvement to ensure all our children get the best possible education.

As part of this process, the school has developed a number of networks with schools across the North West and it is planned to 
continue with these to ensure our school improvement plans are based on best practice whilst also supporting schools who are at different stages of development.
During the year it has become evident that a planned development on the boundaries of the school (Windsor Fields) will have an impact upon the school if it goes ahead, thus officers of Tameside MBC accepted an invitation to attend our September Board meeting and hear our concerns. It is likely that this issue will continue to occupy a significant proportion of our time as we seek to ensure that the school is in the best possible position to respond to any changes that occur.
The Governing Body consider it good practice to review its own performance and in 2017 each governor completed an individual skills matrix which when aggregated identified those areas where the Board was strong and those where further development was needed. The overall results were significantly reassuring and plans have been drawn up to support development in enhancing the overall capabilities of the Board.
Before the school moved to a structure of governance without committees, each committee made significant contributions to the oversight of the running of the school as follows:-
The Curriculum and Standards Committee focussed upon discussing the key data reporting the results of pupil achievement and progress, in order to be assured that the school is on track to fulfil its ambitious targets for all pupils. A key aspect of this work was to oversee the attainment of our ’vulnerable groups’ of children and focus on how the Pupil Premium Grant is being spent by the school and what impact this has on their outcomes. To support this work in the new structure, the key appointment of an Associate Member for Performance Management was made in September 2017.
The Finance and Personnel Committee monitored the delivery of the approved 2016/17 budget plan which enabled the school to remain in a healthy position financially despite a tightening position nationally. The 2017/18 budget enables the school to run a number of extra-curricular activities including drama, multi-sport, pottery, steel band and Street Dance. 
The Premises, Health and Safety Committee monitored safeguarding arrangements to ensure the school fully meets statutory requirements and promotes the welfare of the children attending our school. In addition, the committee looked at the maintenance and development of the school premises and undertakes an annual health and safety audit.
From September 2017, the work of these committees has been consolidated into monthly Board meetings which all governors attend. 

Minutes of the Governing Body and Committee meetings are public documents – you can either find them on the Governors’ page of our website or are available on request from the school office, unless disclosure is exempt under the Freedom of Information Act, or is otherwise considered to be protected from disclosure.


	Future plans for the governors 
	The Governing Body is shaping its longer term plans in the context of the changing environment and is looking forward to the continuing development of the school to ensure the school every child at Dane Bank receives the best possible education in the best possible environment.

	How you can contact the governing body
	We always welcome suggestions, feedback and ideas from parents – please contact the Chair of Governors, Michael Owen, via the school office. 


Dane Bank Primary School Governing Body

	Governor


	Category
	Appointment expiry

	
	
	

	Angela Owen

Jane Wilkinson

Kathryn Chamberlain

Karen Edwards
	Parent Governor

Parent Governor

Parent Governor

Local Authority Governor
	05/09/2017
05/09/2017

22/09/2021

28/06/2021

	Michael Owen (Chair)
	Co-opted Governor
	24/06/2019

	Joanne Lennon (nee Stott) (Deputy Head Teacher)
	Staff Governor
	25/11/2021

	Jack Schollar

Dean Thomas-Lowde
	Co-opted Governor
Co-opted Governor
	24/06/2019
26/07/2020

	Alicia Todhunter (Head Teacher)
David Watson


	Staff Governor 
Parent Governor
	Ex officio
22/09/2021

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


Dane Bank Primary School Governors’ Attendance Record for 2016-2017
	Governor


	Full Governing
Body
%
	Curriculum and Standards        Committee

%
	Finance and Personnel Committee
%
	Premises, and Safety
Committee

%



	
	
	
	
	

	Joanne Lennon (nee Stott)
	67
	100
	100
	N/A

	Angela Owen  
	67
	100
	N/A
	100

	Michael Owen 
	100
	100
	100
	100

	Jack Schollar
	33
	67
	N/A
	67

	Dean Thomas-Lowde

Alicia Todhunter                                  
	67
100                                          
	67
100
	-
100
	33
100

	Jane Wilkinson
	100

	33
	33
	N/A


